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There are two primary needs for standardized graphic language in the
technical theatre industry. Theatre work is performed in a condensed
time span that prohibits inefficient communication. The need for a stan-
dardized language to achieve effective communication is intensified by
the mobility of the members of the trade. Professional (and some educa-
tional) designers and technicians frequently work by mail or telephone
and travel from theatre to theatre or shop to shop. Their drawings must
be meaningful to the members of each staff with whom they work. The
most effective manner to attain that meaning is with a common graphic
language. The second need for a consistent graphic language is of impor-
tance to educators preparing students for entry into the profession of sce-
nic design or technical theatre. Lacking published standards, the educator
can only assume a graphic language that is acceptable to the industry. If
his or her assumptions are incorrect, he or she may provide improper
training to students and hamper their professional growth.

A standard is an example for comparison and an authority that serves as
a model. The word graphic implies the presentation of a picture described
in sufficient detail to meet the intended needs. In combination these two
words depict the purpose of this project: to present a series of models
that may be used to aid the scenic drafter. Typically, graphic standards
are begun when individuals or groups start to codify the existing practice.
Usually it is felt that any new standard should have a basis in established
drafting methods if it is to have value. Obviously, the theatre has arrived
at this point without a uniform method, and some see no need for estab-
lishing a consistent mode. However, an agreed-upon set of standards, like
those of other industries, would tend to improve the efficient use of
graphic material in the theatre.

The Graphic Standards Board of USITT’s Education Commission has
been empowered by the commission to devise a set of graphic standards
for recommendation to the USITT membership as the standard graphic
language for theatrical production. Standards will be recommended in the
area of 1) scenic design and technical production, 2| lighting design,

3) audio design.

The initial effort of the Graphic Standards Board has been in the area of
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The drawing of these items should subscribe to the general guideline of-
fered under the definition of the ground plan. In general, shelves, fire-
places, and similar items should be drawn by using a section cutting
plane 4'-0" above the stage floor unless another view would be more de-
scriptive. An item such as a chandelier should be indicated by a circle
utilizing a hidden line, as it is not at the previously indicated 4'-0” cut-
ting plane height. The circle should be drawn, in scale, the diameter of
the chandelier at its widest point. The graphic should be placed in its
proper position on the floor plan. Other suspended objects such as beams,
drops not in contact with the stage floor | e.g., an act 2 drop on the act 1





















